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Dear Kevin Eng, 

RE: Rezoning application RZ 16-737146 

#24- 4460 Garry St 

Richmond, BC, V7E 2V2 

November 6, 2016 

I am writing to voice my opposition to this rezoning application for the Steveston Buddhist Temple 

property on Garry Street. This development is completely out of character for the neighbourhood, is 

too big and too close to its neighbours, and will dramatically increase traffic and noise in the area. 

(All measurements are taken from copies of the plans obtained from city hall on August 30) 

This property is not zoned for apartments. I realize that is why they are applying for rezoning, but the 

request should not be granted because that would not be consistent with the existing neighbourhood. 

The surrounding area is made up of single detached houses and townhouses. This proposed building 

would be twice the height of anything in area, and would have a vastly higher density than anything else 

nearby. 

This building would be 50'5" high. Its setback is less than 25 feet from the east property line. This will 

create a very high, very close 'wall' to the Garry Estate townhouses. The townhouses that back onto the 

Temple property will have a complete loss of privacy, sunshine and breezes. 

The bottom floor of the proposed building will present the solid wall of the parking level and the kitchen 

windows as a 'view' for those townhouses. The residential floors above the ground level will offer 3 

levels of apartment windows looking down, and into, the townhouse bedrooms and living rooms. This is 

a massive loss of privacy, which will likely result in the townhouses keeping their blinds closed all of the 

time, effectively removing the use of their windows. That is hardly reasonable or fair. And if that 

kitchen vents its fans out the side wall instead of through the roof, those townhouses will have those 

kitchen smells pumped in their direction. That is also not fair. Are the townhouses supposed to keep 

their windows closed as well as their blinds drawn? 

The height of the building will drastically remove the sunshine from the townhouses. Using the 'sun 

shading lines' from the plans (page A-4.03), the sun will be blocked to those townhouses from the fall 

equinox through to the spring equinox. The plans actually only show the sun shading to the north of the 

apartments. In order to illustrate the loss of sun for the townhouses, I've extended those same shade 

lines towards the east. Actually the shading would be worse than this, because the 'sun lines' on the 

plans are based on the sun being to the south, when the sun is at its highest. When the sun is in the 

west, it will be lower, so the shading of the townhouses will be more than what is mentioned here. To 

be more thorough and transparent, the plans should show the effect of the sun blocking in all directions, 

especially when it affects other peoples' residences. In addition to the peoples' loss of sunshine, the 

trees and plants that are east of the proposed apartment will also be in shade for over half the year. 

This is hardly fair for those residents who planned their gardens on the basis of having sunshine 

throughout the year. 
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Any breezes that are currently enjoyed by the townhouses will be lost. A 50 foot building that close to 

the townhouses will block any fresh breezes, or worse, turn the space between the buildings into a bit of 

a wind tunnel. Either way, it is not a desirable outcome for the townhouse residents. 

The proposed 113 beds will, by necessity, create additional vehicle traffic on Garry Street. Garry Street 

can already be fairly busy, especially around the school start/end times at McMath. Also, given the 

likely age and health of the apartment residents, there will be increased traffic and noise from 

emergency vehicles. This noise and traffic will not be welcomed in the neighbourhood, especially during 

the night hours. 

In conclusion, this proposed development should not be approved. It is inappropriate and out of 

character for the neighbourhood, too big and too close to the property lines, and will result in 

unwelcome increases in vehicle traffic and emergency responders' noise. This development will be 

detrimental to the lives of the people in the Garry Estate townhouses, and that is not fair to inflict it 

upon them. 

Please do not approve this rezoning request. 

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Steve Cook 

yvrsteve@gmail.com 

604.928.3179 

cc. zoning@richmond.ca 
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